Minutes from ARMM Regional Committee

Tuesday November 16, 2010
Southern Pines Housing Authority, Moore County
In Attendance:

Chair: Tim Emmert, Moore County Planning Department

Secretary: Michelle Bauer, The Arc of Moore County
Members: Anne Friesen, Friend to Friend; Carol Albright, Crisis Council Inc.; Carolyn Gillispie, Anson County DSS;  Donna McCormick, Sandhills Center LME; Jennifer King, Moore County DSS; Joey Raczkowski, Moore County Planning Dept.; Juliet McMillian, Southern Pines Housing Authority; Kelly Cunningham, New Horizons; Kelly Hutchinson, R.E.F.O.R.M.; Kishia Dunlap, Anson County DSS; Linda McPhatter, Changing Paths to Recovery; Lucy McIntrye, Easter Seals; Paulette Wall, Richmond County Schools; Robin Scott, Sandhills Community Action Program; Shirley Williams, Southern Pines Housing Authority; Susan Bellew, Family Promise of Moore County; Wanda Feldt, Sandhills Center LME; Wendy Russell, The Arc of Moore County
Call to Meeting:
Tim Emmert welcomed members. 

Introduction of the members and agencies present.
Tim Emmert passed out certificates from the Fair Housing Training during October’s meeting.  Anyone who was present that did receive a certificate he will follow up to ensure they receive one.
The October minutes were recommended for approval.  Motion to approve was offered and carried.
Old Business:

a. BoS/CoC steering committee update

Wanda Feldt presented an update from the BoS/CoC Steering Committee. They reviewed Exhibit One, and then reviewed rankings for Individual Project Scores. Sandhills Center was ranked 4 out of 10. They discussed the Educational Policy that requires providers serving homeless individuals with children to designate a staff member to oversee the educational needs of the children. Minutes are available at http://www.ncceh.org/BoSminutes/. Quarterly Committee Meetings were on October 25th.  
Permanent Housing Committee-Kelly Cunningham reported they reviewed Exhibit 1 of CoC Application and that you have to be on the call to get the ratings.  They discussed how the CoC is serving homeless veterans in each area and how children are being served.
Backup individuals were identified for those committees to ensure representation from ARMM on each call.  Tim Emmert will follow-up regarding the other committees via 

e-mail and provide links.

b. PIT Count discussion

Tim Emmert and Susan Bellew have met to discuss ways to do the PIT count. Susan has some flyers from other places that conduct a PIT count. Individuals were identified as a point person for each county to distribute materials to agencies and show them how to conduct the count. Moore- Susan Bellew, Richmond- Linda McPhatter, Montgomery- Carol Albright, Anson- Donna McCormick. The PIT group will meet in December to continue preparing for the count in late January.  They are still waiting on the forms.  Discussion was held around ways to bring homeless individuals out on that day to get more accurate numbers. Some suggestions included offer food, coffee, showers, vouchers for clothes etc. 
New Business:
a. Funding Research

Tim Emmert reported  he attended a Supported Housing Meeting in Greensboro.  There are loans available from $500,000-$600,000 to build Emergency Shelter, Domestic Violence Shelter or Shelter for people with disabilities. They are no interest, deferred loans that would continuously be deferred as long as there were no defaults on the agreement for providing services.  These loans can also be matched by CoC funds and the general amount that can be budgeted is $100,000 per room. Consultants would be available to assist interested parties in applying for loans. Tim Emmert can provide more information and a list of consultants.

Tim Emmert requested volunteers to research funding sources and report at a future meeting about what it is, who can apply, application deadlines, amounts and examples. Sources and volunteers are: 

1) Emergency Solutions- Susan Bellew

2) PATH- Jennifer King

3) SOAR- Wanda Feldt

4) HHS- Paulette Wall

5) Governor’s Crime Commission- Linda McPhatter

b. Monthly Homelessness Counts

Discussion was held regarding obtaining monthly homeless counts again.  In the past, Moore County had someone call a set group of organizations monthly to get a count of instances of homelessness.  It is helpful to have ongoing information for funding and may help prep for PIT count next year. 

c. Update from SCAP on transitional housing and S+C

Robin Scott gave an update on SCAP Transitional Housing and Shelter Plus Care: Anson County TH is full, Richmond County TH has 2 openings (each for a family of 3), Moore County TH has 1 opening (for a family of 3) and the shelter plus care has 1 unit that is occupied.  Tim Emmert will follow up with Sabrina Hough and report on exact numbers.
(Begin Tim Emmert edit) Tim Emmert requested exact numbers on December 23, 2010 and Subrina provided the following numbers for October via e-mail the same day.  Thanks Subrina! (End edit)

Rockingham - 8

Wadesboro- 10

Pinebluff- 7

St. Joseph of the Pines has identified that part of their mission is to address homelessness and they have launched a campaign with ads, articles and a website: www.iamthefaceofthehomeless.org.  They have set up a good model for other communities to use.
NO MEETING IN DECEMBER, the next meeting will be January 18th.

Motion to adjourn was made and carried.

Meeting Adjourned.
